
This week in Spring class the children have been 
learning about babies and The Nativity Story. They
enjoyed guessing which baby photo belonged to
ŜŀŎƘ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ 
Church and asking Josh lots of great questions
about God and Jesus.
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27th November 2020

Message from Ms Iwanicki

Dear Parents and Carers,

After our successful PFA Zoom meeting last week I am pleased to announce our new core members of the PFA are:

Chair: Elise Geers Vice Chair/Secretary: Dhashia Nayagar Treasurer: Rebecca Robinson

Class Reps:
Reception: Raquel Cortes 
Year 1: Priya Umarajan Bhatt Year 2: Clare Brown 
Year 3: Eva Hoffman    Year 4: Louise Chatterton
Year 5: Lynda Raftery Year 6: Kate Bewsher

L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƛƴ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ  ƳŀƪŜ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
possible.

The PFA will be holding an online Christmas Raffle this year instead of our usual Christmas fair. Donations of luxury 
food items, beauty products, wine or gift vouchers will be collected in boxes outside the front of the church. Our PFA 
Ψ/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 9ƭǾŜǎΩ ǿƛƭƭ ǘƘŜƴ ǘǳǊƴ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴǘƻ ŜƭŜƎŀƴǘ ƘŀƳǇŜǊǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŀŦŦƭŜŘ ƻŦŦ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ мпth December. 

This week Autumn Class shared their Class Assembly video. A huge thanks to Mr Dixon and the children for sharing 
their wonderful learning with us. Today the children took part in their R.E. Immersion Days, photographs of all the 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ Řƻǿƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ

tŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ /ƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǘƛƻƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ уth and 9th December from 4:00-6:30. To book an appointment you 
ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ƛƴǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ DƻƻƎƭŜ /ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΦ aƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΦ 

Jo Iwanicki
Head of School

Proverbs 3:5-6 - Trust in the Lord with all your heart, and do not lean on your own understanding. 
In all your ways acknowledge him, and he will make straight your paths.

Spring Class

Summer Class

This week in Summer Class, we have been writing Acrostic poems about the 
season Autumn. We have been learning how to include adjectives to our 
writing to make it more interesting. In mathematics we have been learning 
ŀōƻǳǘ н5 ǎƘŀǇŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜǎΦ Lƴ ¢ƻǇƛŎ ǿŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ Ψŀōƻǳǘ 
ƳŜΩ ǇƻǎǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ōƻǊƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ōƻǊƴ 
to celebrate our differences.



Winter Class
This week, we have been learning more about poetry and 
how to make an effective choral performance. We read 
poems based on fairy tales with a twist. In maths, we 
have been practising our division skills and applying these 
to word problems. Next week, we will be painting our 
pottery: here are some photos from last week.  

Autumn Class

This week in Autumn Class, we have been investigating 
vibration and finding out which materials are best for 
sound proofing. In English, we have been writing 
humorous poems with interesting verbs and adverbs 
and in computing and music we have enjoyed creating a 
ŦƛƭƳ ǎƻǳƴŘǘǊŀŎƪ ƻƴ ΨGaragebandΦΩ Lƴ ƳŀǘƘǎΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ 
learnt the column method to add and subtract. 

Spring Class

Filip for asking 
some amazing 
question about 
Jesus.

Zayn for his 
excellent reading 
during phonics.

Summer Class

Lujainfor 
yourwonderful 
writing this week 
and taking on 
feedback to 
improve your 
writing.

Emily
for your lovely 
acrostic poem 
about the season 
Autumn.

Autumn Class

Elle-Jayfor writing 
an excellent 
humorous poem 
about assemblies.

Partow for an 
excellent reflection 
about John the 
Baptist.

Winter Class

Ervisfor his 
excellent effort 
when solving 
division word 
problems.

Ludo for her 
insightful 
contributions on 
performance 
poetry. 



Dates for Diary 2020-2021 
Term dates are on the school website. Additions are in blue; Changes are in red.

1st December Christingle Service in School
8th and 9th December Parent Consultations
17th December Christmas Dinner and Jumper Day
18th December 1:30pm End of Autumn Term
-
5th January First day of Spring Term 2021

Maths Monkey!

SpringςZara for working hard to improve her touch counting skills.

SummerςOriana for your wonderful work with identifying the 
features of common 2D shapes.

AutumnςRose for excellent subtraction and addition using the 
column method.

WinterςRume for his determination when solving division 
problems. 

Birthdays this week:

SaiyuriςSummer Class





Covid-19 Advice
The most common symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) are recent onset of any of the following:

a new continuous cough
a high temperature

a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)
For most people, coronavirus (COVID-19) will be a mild illness. However, if you have any of the symptoms above you should self-

isolate at home and get tested

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-
possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection

If you feel you cannot cope with your symptoms at home or your condition gets worse, please visit: www.111.nhs.uk/covid-19. If 
you cannot get help online, please call 111.

Pupils must not attend if they have COVID-like symptoms or a positive test.

You can now ask for a test:

for yourself, if you have coronavirus symptoms now (a high temperature, a new, continuous cough, or a loss or change to your 
sense of smell or taste)

for someone you live with, if they have coronavirus symptoms

https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test
19#who-is-clinically-extremely-vulnerable

Online Christmas Shopping 
Please remember if you are doing any online shopping please go via:

https://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/causes/st-lukes-church-of-england-school/
If you shop through this website, a donation comes to the school.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
http://www.111.nhs.uk/covid-19
https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19#who-is-clinically-extremely-vulnerable
https://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/causes/st-lukes-church-of-england-school/



